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October 30, 2017

Secretary Elaine Chao
Secretary of Transportation
1200 New Jersey Ave. SE
Washington,DC 20590

.Re:Pasco County I-75 at Overpass Road Interchange INFRA 2017 Grant Application
Dear Secretary Elaine Chao:

I am pleased to provide this letter in support of Pasco County’s efforts to obtain an INFRA 2017 grant. The
goal of the proposed project, Pasco County Interchange at I-75 and Overpass Road, is to enable safer, more
efficient movement of goods and workers along a key corridor within Pasco County. Also, this project
allows access to economic activity, enhance community health and sustainability, and cultivate regional
prosperity. I respectfully request your consideration of Pasco County’s application for INFRA Grant
funding.

Quality programs benefiting economic growth are among top my priorities as a U.S. Senator. Pasco County
is experiencing tremendous growth and the Wesley Chapel, New Tampa area, the site of the project, is
among the top 40 fastest growing communities in the United States. The proposed interchange at [-75 and
Overpass Road helps to anchor further growth and is anticipated to facilitate improved traffic conditions for
freight operations, worker commute, and safer access to the increasing residential development and
commerce activity igniting along this corridor. Additionally, with new industrial park construction, retail
outlets, and convenient University of South Florida educational facilities, this strategic node will help to
support necessary transportation infrastructure and alleviate congestion resulting from the popularity of this
area.

Pasco County is in the midst of garnering support from Greater Tampa Bay partners, including the
Metropolitan Planning Organization, elected officials, developers, and private enterprises in order to offer a
strong regional voice for support of this project. This project is already listed at number one within the
MPO’s Long Range Transportation Plan and is seen throughout the area as a key priority for improving
access to growth, innovation, and overall community connectivity.

Again, | encourage your consideration of this worthy cause. If I can be of further assistance in this matter,
please do not hesitate to contact me at the address below.
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